
LAYTON PERMANENT ALLOTMENT

Minutes of  Allotment Meeting 25th August, 2013

Venue: Brightman’s Tearooms. 1.30pm

Attendees:  Jacky Stennett  Chair          Apologies:  Stuart 

                   Dave Stennett   Treasurer                       Gail

                   Toni Dagnall      Site Rep/                        John Horn

                   Isabel Horn      Sec.                                 Mica

                   Beverley & Martin                                   Dave Wignall

                   Derrick                                                    Gayna 

                   Geoff & Margaret

                   Michelle (plot 42)

                   Shirley    

Jacky opened the meeting at 1.33pm. And the minutes of the last meeting were agreed. 

Matters Arising:   The Produce Show at Baguley’s Nursery Gardens on Midgeland Road which is to be organized with David Slack Allotment on the 7th and 8th September, was discussed.  The entry forms, rules and various sections are all available to download on our website, for those not on line Dave and Jacky have printed forms available.  There is a meeting scheduled with representatives from DS on Monday the 26th and more information will be available after that meeting.  We will be running a tea and cake stall at the Produce Show and would be really grateful for any homemade cakes for this and if anyone can help out with providing cakes to sell, please see Dave and the cost of the ingredients will be reimbursed.

Any person can sponsor a category for the produce show, this costs from £10 to donating a trophy.

A new pop up Gazebo, 3 metres by 3metres, has been purchased for £30, this is actually in use today at the dog show on Kingscote Park where Gail and John H. are manning a stall for us. There is also the possibility of having another Marquee donated to the Site at a later date. 

Jacky mentioned the problems which had been experienced with the water meters but, as Toni was dealing with this, left him to bring it up in his Site Report.

Fencing at the front gate has been ordered and paid for through the Council thus saving on the VAT.

Three different costing had been obtained for the proposed midden at the bottom of Site.  John, from plot 8 had been able to source 52 breeze blocks for use but it was decided to keep these for another potential project.  The design agreed on for the midden will cost £248.50 and volunteers will be required to help construct this.

Chair Report:   none

Site Report:  Toni has been speaking to Wyre Surfacing about the problems with the connections on the water meters, they have now obtained  particular welding equipment  and will be coming sometime this week to weld the connections to the pipes  this will hopefully prevent any further leaks and both water meters can be used.

Dave has made and installed a new bolt for the front gate and will be making further improvements to this when the fencing is installed.

Site inspections will be carried out this week by Toni. 

There are now 29 persons on the waiting list.

Treasurers Report:    We now have £244.17 cash in hand and £4,105.99 in the bank account. The water charges were more than anticipated this year, £1,194 was collected with the plot rents this year and the United Utility accounts have, so far, come to £1,108.78   Water is the largest expense we have, it is most likely that the cost of supplying this will rise again next year so it is important to try to recycle rainwater whenever possible and to monitor the taps for leaks, preventing wastage whenever possible, and keeping our own costs for each plot as low as possible.

£150 was donated to Aspired Futures, our chosen charity this year, from the Open Day proceeds, there is an email on the notice board from Ainya thanking us.

The cost of fuel for the machinery use came to £34.40 whilst the hire of same came to £36.  Whilst the hire of machinery is a service we offer to the members the servicing and MOTs for the equipment, which is a mandatory health and safety obligation, is extremely expensive.  It was decided that this situation be discussed in more detail, when a report on the condition of the present machinery be made available, at the AGM in October.

Secretary’s Report:  An application for a grant has been made, but Council grants are few and there are many applicants for what is available.

The title for the  “Roll of Honour” board which is being made to be displayed in the tearooms was discussed and all present opted for “Layton Permanent Allotments” and to leave out the word “Association”.

A.O.B:   Framed Certificates were presented to the plot holders who had won places in the Site Competition.

The venue for the next meeting was brought up, whether to go back to St. Kentigerns or hold one more meeting on Site.  It was decided to hold the next meeting on Sunday, 29th September on site and after that resume meeting on the last Wednesday of the month at St. Kentigerns including the AGM.  A supper of Hotpot will be ordered and also a vegetarian option be made available, by request.

It was proposed that a bonfire and firework night be held on Tuesday, 5th November  and this was supported by all.  This could only take place on the main car park and must therefore be kept small. Further information will be made available as soon as details are worked out. Store any old wood you may have for the bonfire.

There have been some problems  experienced lately with seagulls punching holes in plastic poly tunnels, apparently there is a plastic owl, with a rotating head, available, which fastens onto the roof of poly’s and keeps the seagulls from attacking the tunnels.

Jacky will be ordering seed catalogues from Kings again this year and these will be put in the tearooms as usual, this is a special catalogue for allotments and offers discounted prices.

The purchase of a set of aluminium steps was agreed on, these will be made available to any member who requires them for working on poly tunnels or sheds.

Elizabeth from plot 45 then thanked everyone who had helped Alan to move all the building materials, which had been left at the front gate, down to their plot.  When ordering materials remember to check whether the transport delivering your order is small enough to get access on to the Site.

The stall on Kingscote Park run by Gail and John did exceptionally well and took £112.55

Jacky then closed the meeting at 2. 15pm.

The next meeting will be on Site, 1.30pm Sunday “29th September.


